

REPORT OF MEETING

Date and Time: Thursday, August 10, 2017, 1:00 PM

Location: Training and Conference Center, The Chrysalis Center, 255

Homestead Avenue, Hartford

Subject: Local Road Connections Working Session

<u>Attendees</u>

| NAME | ORGANIZATION | EMAIL ADDRESS | |
|---|-------------------------------------|----------------------------------|--|
| PUBLIC ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBERS and MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC | | | |
| Bruce Donald | East Coast Greenway Alliance | bruce@greenway.org | |
| Cathy Zeiner | YWCA | cathyz@ywcahartford.org | |
| Steve Balconoff | Connecticut Children Medical Center | sbalcan@connecticutchildrens.org | |
| Toni Gold | West End Civic Association | toniagold@gmail.com | |
| Ken Gosselin | Hartford Courant | kgosselin@courant.com | |
| Mike Sevino | Journal Inquirer | msevino@record-journal.com | |
| Mary Poesse | Greater Hartford Transit District | mdeppe@ghtd.org | |
| Cara Radzins | CRCOG | cradzins@crcog.org | |
| Jennifer Cassidy | Business for Downtown Hartford | j.cassidy@snet.net | |
| David Corrigan | NINA | david@ninahartford.org | |
| Robert Painter | Hub of Hartford | Painterbob4250@yahoo.com | |
| Mark McGovern | Town of West Hartford | Mark.mcgovern@westhartford.gov | |
| Aaron Gill | Frog Hollow NRZ | ajgills@yahoo.com | |
| Bernie Michel | AHNA | bermichel@snet.net | |
| Mike McGarry | AHNA, Hartford News | Mikem1944@aol.com | |
| Tony Cherolis | Center for Latino Progress | tony cherolis@ctprf.org | |
| Mike Marshall | Aetna | marshallml@aetna.com | |
| Hank Hoffman | The Hartford | Hank.hoffman@thehartford,com | |
| Paul Fleming | The Hartford | Paul.fleming@thehartford.com | |
| Katherine Ann Simcic | Ashley Street | kasimcic@aol.com | |
| John Larson | U.S. Congress | | |
| Mary Yatrousis | Office of Rep. John Larson | mary.yatrousis@mail.house.gov | |
| Conor Quinn | Office of Rep. John Larson | conor.quinn@mail.house.gov | |
| Liz Santana | | <u>vecinos@gmail.com</u> | |
| Joseph Utick | | <u>jutick@jcj.com</u> | |
| Sandra Bobowski | | Sandra.Bobowski@snet.net | |
| Pam Sucato | | Pamela.sucato@ct.gov | |
| Martin Levitz | | mnlevitz@gmail.com | |
| Chris Brown | | <u>interstatement@gmail.com</u> | |
| Ken Johnson | | ninken@sbcglobal.net | |
| Luke Foran | | | |
| Bill Mocarsky | | bill@peopleofgoodwill.com | |
| Valerio Giadone | | giadone@comcast.net | |
| Tom Bermin | | tolere@gmail.com | |
| | | | |

| NAME | ORGANIZATION | EMAIL ADDRESS |
|---------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------------------|
| DEPARTMENT OF TRAIN | SPORTATION | |
| Rich Armstrong | CTDOT | richard.armstrong@ct.gov |
| Kevin Burnham | CTDOT | <u>kevin.burnham@ct.gov</u> |
| Randal Davis | CTDOT | <u>randal.davis@ct.gov</u> |
| CITY OF HARTFORD | | |
| Elisa Hobbs | City of Hartford | hobbead@hartford.gov |
| Caitlin Palmer | City of Hartford | <u>caitlin.palmer@hartford.gov</u> |
| Sandy Fry | City of Hartford | sfry@ghtd.org |
| Jamie Bratt | City of Hartford | <u>jamie.bratt@hartford.gov</u> |
| CONSULTANT TEAMS | | |
| David Stahnke | TranSystems Corporation | dkstahnke@transystems.com |
| Tim Ryan | TranSystems Corporation | tpryan@transystems.com |
| Casey Hardin | TranSystems Corporation | <u>crhardin@transystems.com</u> |
| Gina Trimarco | TranSystems Corporation | gmtrimarco@transystems.com |
| Nick Mandler | TranSystems Corporation | ncmandler@transystems.com |
| Jim Rice | TranSystems Corporation | jarice@transystems.com |
| Mike Morehouse | Fitzgerald & Halliday, Inc. | mmorehouse@fhiplan.com |
| Marcy Miller | Fitzgerald & Halliday, Inc. | mmiller@fhiplan.com |
| Francisco Gomes | Fitzgerald & Halliday, Inc. | fgomes@fhiplan.com |
| Ruth Fitzgerald | Fitzgerald & Halliday, Inc. | <u>rfitzgerald@fhiplan.com</u> |
| David Spillane | Goody Clancy | david.spillane@goodyclancy.com |
| Ben Carlson | Goody Clancy | ben.carlson@goodyclancy.com |
| Kristen Ashby | WSP | <u>kristen.ashby@wsp.com</u> |
| Tom Jost | WSP | tom.jost@wsp.com |
| Yao Lu | WSP | yao.lu@wsp.com |
| Emily Burros | HOK | emily.burros@hok.com |
| William Kenworthy | HOK | william.kenworthy@hok.com |

1. Meeting Purpose and Format

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss concerns related to local road connectivity with Public Advisory Committee (PAC) members and other interested members of the public. The event lasted for over an hour.

2. Discussion

Rich Armstrong, of the Connecticut Department of Transportation (CTDOT), welcomed everyone to the Local Road Connections working session. U.S. Congressman John Larson arrived and acknowledged the good work completed on the I-84 Hartford Project to-date. He stated that while the scope of the I-84 Hartford Project is specific, the needs of Hartford are great. These needs include replacing the aging viaduct, fixing the levees along the Connecticut River, alleviating congestion at the I-84 / I-91 interchange, and reconnecting the city to the riverfront. He proposed a 100-year vision to address these needs, which would include realigning I-84 and I-91 in underground tunnels. He provided handouts to supplement his vision.

Mike Morehouse, of Fitzgerald & Halliday, Inc., thanked Congressman Larson for his commitment to the Hartford region. He queried the other attendees to learn who sat on the project Public PAC, who had been to a project public meeting before, and who was new to the project. He referenced a handout created and distributed by the Project Team outlining various design items. He said the Project Team is comfortable with the design of highway ramps in the western portion of the corridor, and is close to becoming comfortable with conceptual CT*fastrak* connections to Downtown. He noted that the Project Team is still evaluating other design items, including the local road network in the Trident area.

M. Morehouse asked the attendees about their concerns for local streets related to the project. Stated public concerns included:

- The quality of connections across the lowered highway. Would the highway be low enough to see across, or would steep grades on local roads passing over the highway obstruct sightlines?
- Highway ramp interchanges with local roads and in neighborhoods. What treatments will be in place to calm traffic in these areas?
- The location of the new rail station and access along local roads.
- Local road connections in the Trident area, particularly the potential closing of Broad Street to vehicular traffic between Asylum Avenue and Farmington Avenue.
- Impacts to local businesses during construction and potential mitigation.

Casey Hardin, of TranSystems Corporation (TSC), described the Lowered Highway Alternative. He said that the Project Team has looked at about 10 ramp configurations in the western portion of the corridor and 15-20 ramp configurations in the eastern portion of the corridor. He said some appear to be more promising than others. He described four of these ramp options in detail; one in the west and three in the east.

Attendees asked what the orange and blue markings on Lowered Highway Alternative graphics signified. C. Hardin answered that orange represents proposed bridges, whereas blue represents potential property impacts.

An attendee asked why Park Street would pass under I-84. C. Hardin answered that design challenges in this area, including the Park River, do not easily allow I-84 to sit at a low enough elevation for Park Street to pass over the highway.

Tony Gold voiced support for the western interchange option, currently called W3-3. She also supported the new West Boulevard / Hawthorn Street connection.

Jennifer Cassidy, speaking on behalf of Ashley Street residents, voiced support for the third eastern ramp option, currently called EB-E6(S), because it would not utilize residential streets as the primary access routes for traffic to and from the eastbound highway ramps.

Toni Gold, of the West End Civic Association, requested more information on the potential closure of Broad Street to vehicular traffic between Asylum and Farmington Avenues. C. Hardin described the conflicting traffic movements and peak hour traffic volumes that cause much of the congestion in this area. Tim Ryan, of TSC, described several scenarios being considered in this area, including converting Asylum and Farmington Avenues to one-way streets travelling in opposite directions, installing one- and two-lane roundabouts, and relocating Farmington Avenue further south. He said that each option has benefits and flaws. He concluded that the option to close Broad Street to vehicular traffic between Asylum and Farmington Avenues will improve congestion and allow for fewer travel lanes on Asylum and Farmington Avenues.

J. Cassidy stated that she did not support closing Broad Street to vehicular traffic between Asylum and Farmington Avenues. T. Cherolis voiced support for continuing to allow bicyclists and pedestrians to pass through this area. R. Armstrong acknowledged that this option does maintain bicycle and pedestrian access.

Robert Painter, of the Hub of Hartford, said that he is still struggling with the eastern end ramp options. Other attendees agreed. R. Armstrong suggested a future working group session to discuss this issue in detail.